ADRIEL HILLS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
AUGUST 18, 2020
Board members present: Mitch Greeno (President), Laurie Sneider (Vice-President), Diane Kenning (Treasurer), David “Ski” Cismoski (Secretary), Ken Baldwin, Jim Fry and Sam Solt
Board members absent: 
Property Manager: Ralph Pankey
Homeowners in attendance: Kerry Grohman, Don Homan, Carol and George Landsverk, Marcy Lockhart and Deborah Kohler, 
Call to order/Approval of agenda: Mitch called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm. The agenda was moved, seconded and approved (MSA). 
Homeowners’ comments/correspondence:   None
Approval of July 2020 minutes: The July minutes were MSA as written.
Treasurer’s Report:  Diane reported that the reserve might have been changed from what was distributed. Once Bonita is back from vacation, they’ll review one charge and update the report.
Manager’s Report: Ralph reported that the final insurance verdict is for NO increase for this year. Still no takers for editing / creating the newsletter.  One unit’s deck was beyond repair so it had to be replaced. Painting of units is ongoing. Diane and the board commended Ralph and the crew for how nice the entire HOA is looking! 
Committee Reports/Workgroup Reports: 
Area Development: 

Ken requested a survey be sent to all residents and owners to ascertain thoughts about the Turnberry extension, roundabout at Turnberry and Mountain Vista, proposal for development just east of AH, Montava, and whether or not AH should hire someone to represent us while nearby developments are considered.  Laurie moved that the revised survey (larger introduction starting with “The City of Fort Collins “) be approved but only including questions 1-4 (question with Montava is excluded). Comments are encouraged on the back. Ken reluctantly agreed as he thinks knowing opinions on Montava is important. Ski will “clean it up” and resend it to the board for final comments. 
Once distributed, the survey is to be returned 10 days after distribution.
Nominations: Two board members – Laurie and Jim – have agreed to serve on the nominating committee. Two residents – Merl Bachman and Analene Carlisle – have also agreed to serve. As president, Mitch will officially appoint them to the committee.
Old Business: 

Insurance Renewal: See Manager’s report, above.

COVID Restrictions for Pool and Clubhouse: no changes are warranted at this time; as the county mandates changes, we will comply. 

There is some interest in a fall golf tournament. No action taken.
New Business:

2019-20 Annual Audit – information has been sent off to the accountant. Ralph anticipates results will be ready for the October board meeting.
The annual meeting (December 8th) MUST be held to elect board members. Other actions “may” be taken. The Country Club currently can hold only 30 people (70+ attended last year). A virtual meeting is also an option. Diane and Laurie suggested to review platforms for a virtual meeting and procedures to allow all owners to participate. Laurie and Diane with assistance from Bonita, will work on this project.
Homeowner Comments: 

Carol Landsverk noted that several little girls from outside the HOA were skating on the tennis court. Kerry and Carol chased them off. Carol wondered if some kind of lock should be put on the gates? The board decided it was impractical at the moment.
MSA to adjourn at 7:40.

Recorded and submitted by Mark Kenning
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